
Notice to policy holder concerning the Insurance Act 2015.

The Insurance Act 2015 comes into force on the 12th August 2016
and applies to policies entered into, renewed, or varied after
that date. The key elements of the act are:

1.Your duty to make a fair presentation of the risk.

You must make a fair presentation of the risk to us at inception
and renewal, and at any other change to your circumstances during
the policy duration. A fair presentation is one which clearly
discloses, in a reasonably clear and accessible manner, all
material facts which you and/or those responsible for arranging
this insurance know or ought to know following a reasonable
search. Failing that, you must give your insurance intermediary
enough information so that they know to ask further questions.

The Act also requires that you provide the information in a
suitable manner.

2.Non-disclosure or misrepresentation of the risk.

If you fail to make a fair presentation of the risk, the Act
introduces a system of proportional remedies based on what we
would have done had a fair presentation been made to us.

In the event of an innocent failure to make a fair presentation,
where we would have issued a policy but at a different premium, we
will ask you for the additional premium we would have charged. If
we would have applied different terms, we will treat the policy as
it if had been issued on those terms from the start of the
insurance. If we would have not offered you the cover at all, we
may:

a.cancel the policy and return any unused portion of the premium
you have paid; or
b.treat the policy as if it never existed and return the full
premium that you have paid

in line with our cancellation procedure in the policy wording.

We may still treat this policy as if it never existed, refuse to
pay any claims, and retain the premium paid to us, where any
failure to make a fair presentation is considered to be deliberate
or reckless.

3.Remedies for breach of certain policy terms.

The Act changes the way certain customer obligations operate
within a policy. Where the failure to fulfil the obligation used
to result in us having no liability, now it will lead to a
temporary suspension of cover for the period that the obligation
is not being met. Once the obligation is being fulfilled, we will
provide cover again.

4.Fraudulent claims.



If a fraudulent claim is presented to us, we may refuse to pay
that claim, and recoup any amount already paid. We may also cancel
your policy from when the fraudulent act was committed. However,
we will still be liable for any losses occurring before the
fraudulent act. Where the insurance is on a group insurance basis
(and so provides cover to a number or persons), the new way of
handling fraud will apply only to the person who committed the
fraudulent act, and won't affect cover for the others.

These elements of the Insurance Act 2015 supersede any and all
conditions and clauses in your policy wording and / or any other
documentation previously issued by us.

If you are unsure of any aspects of the changes, please contact
us.


